
October 2017 Minutes 

  
The meeting was called to order at 7:00pm with 26 members in attendance. 

 
Club Treasure, Ken Kayser reported an October operating balance of $17,454.00……which includes the 

$5,000.00 we have in the “future fund.” The budget was approved as reported. Motion by Ron Malega 
and Jeff Sharpe Second, 25 Members approved. Tom Dallenmayer opposed. 

 

New Member Louis Humphrey 
September minutes were approved. 

 
 

OLD BUSINESS 
 

➢ Tommy Cheek raised the question on why the clean-up of the bylaws 
wording and updates had not been completed and given to the club for 
approval. Rodney Stauffer said this will be completed over the winter. 

➢ Charity event was an enormous success and Tommy Cheek received a very 
nice appreciation letter from the troop. 

➢ John thanked all those who came out and enjoyed the club fun-fly together. 
➢ $200 dollars was allocated for the fun-fly but Tommy and John were able to 

spend just $210.00 for both events! 
➢ George asked again for those who do not bring trash bags to the field please 

do. GUYS TAKE YOUR TRASH HOME!!!! 
NEW BUSINESS 
 

I. Charlie and Ken spoke about the Giant scale event and it was a remarkable 
success. 

II. Tommy Cheek asked the club and Board why nothing had been completed or 
layed out for quad copters and fpv down on the lower right hand side as agreed 
many months ago at a meeting.  After much debate, it was decided to give the 
Quad Racing Course a trial.  Tom Dallenmayer and Tommy Cheek were to 
layout the footprint of the course. 

III. We will be looking back into solar power stations as this has become very 
popular at airfields. Howard Bass will be visiting a club with solar panels. 

 
Nominations for 2018 Officers was offered to the 26 members in attendance. Bill Hamby 
Motioned for the current officers to continue and Jeff Sharpe Second the motion. None present 
Opposed. 
After three separate calls for new officer nominations, no motions were made.  
Bill Hamby then Motioned for all nominations to be closed.  
The Motion was carried by a 25-member majority. Mike Holbrook opposed. 
 
50/50 $94.00 was donated back to the club by Ronnie Davis 
 
Meeting concluded at 7:43 


